SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 30, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider, Howard McCormick, Mark Turner by phone and Christy Beckman present.    
Schneider moved to approve the agenda with the addition of executive session at 8:45.  Turner second, carried.

The January 30, 2019 vouchers and payroll were reviewed.  Schneider moved to approve the January 30, 2019 vouchers and payroll.  Turner second, carried.  Discussion:  The Board will be working on a process to address overtime.  
The minutes of the January 22, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Turner second, carried.  

McCormick moved to approve the re-adoption of Ordinance #18-01, Floodplain Management Regulations.  Schneider second, carried. 
Turner moved to approve Building Permit #578 for Leon Woodhams for a cattle and machinery building located at 9-11-45.  McCormick second, carried.
McCormick moved to approve Resolution #2019-004, Petition for Abatement, for Michael and Kristi Ness in the amount of $379.74.  Turner second, carried. 

Turner moved to approve an Art Gallery Permit for the Hippodrome for the following dates:  Feb 7, 2109, March 14, 2019, April 11, 2019, June 6, 2019, July 1, 2019, July 8, 2019, July 15, 2019, July 22, 2019, Aug 10, 2019, Aug 16, 2019, Aug 29, 2019, Sep 13, 2019, Oct 3, 2019, Nov 14, 2019 and Dec 5, 2019.  McCormick second, carried.

Turner moved to go into executive session on January 30, 2019 at 8:40 a.m. for a conference with the purpose of receiving legal advice on specific legal questions under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(b).  We will be asking legal advice.  No business will be conducted and no decisions will be made.  McCormick second, carried.  The time is now 9:40 a.m. and the executive session has been concluded.  The participants in the executive session were:  Donald Schneider, Mark Turner by phone, Howard McCormick, Kelly Lowery by phone, Carlton Britton, Lisa Ault, Tasha Thode and Christy Beckman.  For the record, if any person who participated in the executive session believes that any substantial discussion of any matters not included in the motion to go into the executive session occurred during the executive session, or that any improper action occurred during the executive session in violation of the Open Meetings Law, I would ask that you state your concerns for the record.  Seeing none, we will continue with the next agenda item.  
Discussion was held on the process of how and who the schools call for emergent situations and some of the problems that have occurred by an incorrect process of reporting.  Ault explained the reasons why it is important to go through the child abuse hotline to report any instances of presumed child abuse and has recommended that the Board tell the schools that they would like them to report child abuse through the child abuse hotline.  After much discussion, the Board will write a letter of recommendation to the schools.  The guests left the meeting.
McCormick moved to rescind the motion made last week to pay the Undersheriff a salary of $33,000 and to approve the salary for Undersheriff Biersdorfer at $35,500 with the understanding that Sheriff Britton will find an additional $2,500 in his budget for vehicle expense.  Schneider second, carried.  
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.
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Donald Schneider, Chairman                     Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

